

Information Governance Team

Postal Address:
Coventry City Council
PO Box 15
Council House
Coventry
CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

16 May 2024

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI605160717

Thank you for your request for information relating to High needs budget.

You have requested the following information:

- 1. What is the name of your local authority? Coventry City Council
- 2. How much was spent on your high needs budget by the end of the financial year 2023/24? Please add the value below.

We are unable to provide this information at present. We are still finalising the 2023/24 outturn position.

- 3. What was your original allocated high needs budget for 2023/24? £67,127,422.
- 4. How much are you expecting to have spent on your high needs budget by the end of the financial year 2024/25? £70,391,614.
- **5. What is your original allocated high needs budget for 2024/25?** £70,391,614.
- 6. Have you sought permission from the Department for Education to move more than 0.5% from the DSG to high needs in the current financial year 2024/25?

7. If YES, was permission granted?

Not applicable.

- 8. Has the council signed up to the Safety Valve programme or any other government scheme to reduce its SEND deficit? If so, how much money has been offered to the council?
- 8. a) No
- 8. b) Name of scheme (if YES) Not applicable
- 8. c) Value of scheme to the council Not applicable
- 9. Has the council been part of the Delivering Better Value in SEND programme?
- 10. Please tell us about any other ways the council is looking to reduce pressure on its high needs budget and add any further comments that would help us understand those pressures on your high needs budget.

The biggest pressures on the high needs budget are increasing demand and increasing costs, therefore the Council is investigating methods of minimising these pressures.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance